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          Prez Sez 
Remember we will meet this month at the field as planned June 12

th
 (weather 

permitting). In case of rain, meet at the hobby shop.  I want to encourage all new 

members to make an effort to be there because we will cover topics you need to 

know.  Also as a reminder, our by-laws state that all new members are expected to 

attend 50% of the meetings in the first year unless excused by the officers. 

The tractor is still in the shop for repairs.  There has not been an estimate yet.  This 

is another thing we will discuss at the meeting.  We have some money in the bank 

for just such an occasion, but we will see if we have to buy a new or used tractor if 

this one cannot be fixed, or the cost is more than it is worth. 

If you know of someone that is not receiving our emails, please let one of the 

officers or Don Shelton know so we can straighten out the problem.  The numbers 

are on the web site. 

Hope to see you at the next meeting.  Come early, bring an airplane and squeeze in 

a flight! 

Richard 

Meeting Schedule 

 Meeting Dates: 2014:  Jun 12, Jul 10, Aug 14, Sep 11, Oct 9, Nov 13, Dec 11.  

(Meetings for May, Jun, Jul & Aug tentatively scheduled at the Saints field.)  

 Meeting Time:   7 to 9 pm 

    



Meeting Location:  Saints Field (Jun – Aug) or Mark Twain Hobby Shop 

    

 From eastbound I-70 take the Zumbehl exit north and turn right on West 

Clay.  Go 1/4 mile.  Mark Twain Hobbies will be on your right. The meeting 

room is entered via the leftmost outside door for Mark Twain Hobbies.  

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 

 

May’s Meeting Minutes (5/8/2014) 
 

 

Last month’s meeting the weather was bad.   

 

Attendance: One member and the officers showed up.  We were going to meet at 

the field, but at the last minute President Richard Jenkins decided we should meet 

at the hobby shop instead due to the storms moving in just then.  He posted a sign 

on the gate at the field to direct anyone showing up about the change.  We will just 

meet next month at the field as planned on June 12 (weather permitting). In case of 

rain, meet at the hobby shop.  Richard has invoke a new inclement weather 

policy – from now on, if we are scheduled to meet at the field and the weather is 

bad, we will meet at the hobby shop meeting room instead.  He will coordinate 

with the manager beforehand so we will have the room. 

 

I got an email from Gregory Bowls, secretary of the Spirits of St. Louis RC Flying 

Club.  He wanted to send the Club a Flyer on their Open House that they are 

having on June 21
st
.  You can visit their web site for more information. 

 

Although last month’s newsletter was published, it was not done before last 

month’s meeting.  Please accept my apologizes for not getting the newsletter out, 

but I had death in my family (first cousin) and I got a little bit side tracked.    



 

 

 
   

 

PEKIN R/C CLUB EVENTS FOR 2014 

Pekin, Ill. 

JUNE 28th -------- 8th Annual Dawn Patrol Fly-In 
Registration at 8 AM Flying at 9 AM 
SEPTEMBER 21st -- 33rd Annual Big Bird Fly-In 
Registration at 8 AM Flying at 9 AM 

Both are sanction events 



 


